Kelly Bush Mayor Tina Snow Deputy Mayor



Ruby Brown
Council Member
Al Peterson
Council Member
Patrick Schaeffer
Council Member

July 27, 2018

Bart Barker, General Manger Greater Salt Lake Municipal Service District ATTN: Planning and Development Services 2001 South State Street #N3-600 Salt Lake City, Utah 84114

Re: Request for change in services- Master Interlocal Agreement

Dear Mr. Barker.

The Kearns Metro Township Council is writing in response to the letter of intent dated June 8, 2018 and submitted by White City Township.

The Kearns Metro Township Council is in favor of modification of services provided by SLCO. It is agreed that the services provided by Planning and Development, Public Works Engineering and Community Outreach would be best provided under the management of the MSD.

The Kearns Metro Township Council is requesting that the following be clarifications/modifications be made:

- 1. Modification of Master Interlocal Agreement between SLCO, the Metro Townships and the MSD regarding
- 2. Fiscal Analyst is to be under contract with the MSD no later than January 1, 2019.
- 3. Transition of Planning and Development, Public Works Engineering, and Community Outreach to be completed by August 31st 2019.
- 4. SLCO Employees will be transitioned under the management of the Greater Salt Lake Municipal Service District as "Whole".
- 5. In the event the MSD is unable to provide a secure transition for the employees in these departments, the trustees will revisit the August 31, 2019 completion date and make adjustments as necessary to ensure the employees benefits are secure upon final transition.

Thank you for your consideration of this request and the above modifications.

Sincerly.

Kelly F. Bush, Mayor Kearns Metro Townsho

Kelly Bush

cc: Mark Anderson, Attorney for MSD David Church, Attorney for Kearns Metro Township